CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

March 16, 2022
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Amy Adams non-voting member was present. Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 

OLD BUSINESS

A motion to approve the February 16, 2022 minutes was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0. 

NEW BUSINESS
Jim gave a brief update on the Industrial Park project and stated nothing has started as of today. Jim will inform the CCRC as new information develops.
Jim gave updates on the I-70/SR59 water and sewer project. The City is requesting the CCRC to pay half of the initial engineering cost. After much discussion it was decided to assist with the cost and pay from the I-70/59 TIF area. The City is still hoping to request the SWIF grant to assist with the cost of this project as well as using TIF dollars. The deadline to submit this grant is July 2022.
Tom mentioned the upcoming Manufacturers Day on April 7th beginning with lunch at 12:30 p.m. and the program to start at 2:00 p.m. Jim stated Jennifer was able to reach out to the Lt. Governor who will be in attendance. This will be by invitation only as there is limited space at Great Dane. 
Tom asked Jim to give an overview of his proposed contract for the remainder of 2022. Jim stated he can only work 45 hours per month with a maximum salary of $19,500.00. That being said his contract would be for $18,500.00 this will cover mileage and any other expenses. The CCRC will take under advisement and discuss at the April 20th meeting. 

Lou presented Resolution 2022-1 Concerning Notice Pursuant to I.C. 36-7-14-39(b)(4) Due June 15, 2022. This states there is no excess assessed value in the economic development areas. Lou will mail the signed letter out to all the taxing units and Jennifer will send to DLGF.

Motion to approve Resolution 2022-1 as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Lance Hofmann. Motion carried 5-0.

Lou presented Resolution 2022-2 Regarding Distribution of PPG Escrow Funds. PPG had put $65,000.00 in the escrow fund and the CCRC is to release these funds back to PPG. Lou has prepared a letter to Tim Hipwell stating there is $10264.32 in unrecoverable funds that was distributed that needs to be paid out of the escrow. Once PPG signs then the remainder of the escrow will be released to PPG.

Motion to approve Resolution 2022-2 as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils. Motion carried 5-0. 
Tom presented one invoice from Lou for $166.50 for miscellaneous work. 

Motion to approve the invoice from Cox, Zwerner, Gambill, and Sullivan as presented was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Lance Hofmann.  Motion carried 5-0.
Tom presented one invoice from Brazil City for reimbursement for $168,391.37 to be paid from the bond proceeds for work at the Industrial Park Project. 

Motion to approve the invoice from Brazil City as presented was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.
A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Vickie Mace.  Motion carried 5-0.
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